
 

 

Angels in the Outfield        p 1/2 

Sun Cities Senior Softball 

Report 

SCW Board Meeting 10.12.22; SC Board Meeting 10.19.22 

 

1) Triannual Financials and Monthly Bank Recs sent to Judy Grintjes 

 

2) Angels Committee meeting scheduled for Monday 10.17 

 

3) Thank you for the new banner for the Outfields + thank you to the Missos’ for the logo 

table skirts for “Pitch In” Events 

 

4) “Pitch In” is our name for collection campaigns; Food Drives, Toy Collection, The 

Memorial 

 

5) “Welcome Back” Angels Info and Sign Ups Table at SCW 10.22; SC 10.25, 27, 28 

 

6) “Pitch In” Food Drive #1 Proposal to SCW and SC Boards –  

at both fields on Nov 7, 8, 10, 11 (Mon, Tue, Thur, Fri) 

 

7) Connections/Notifications April – September (since last report) 

a. Memorials April-September (6) 

b. Player’s Wife Memorial (2) 

c. (5) Pavers = (3) paid for by Angels (2) paid for by Members 

d. Donations to Charity of Choice (3) at $50 each 

e. Website Postings/Communications/Email Blasts (35 players) 

f. Filled expressed needs: soup with and without visit, hair cuts, other helps 

g. (40) cards sent 

 

8) A Financial Summary through 9/30/22 follows p 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2nd Quarter (April through June)      p 2/2 

 

Connections Made/Notifications – (22) 

 

Player’s Memorials – Lee Hirt, Mike Tovar, Gary Green, Lyle Bakken (4) 

Player’s Wife Memorials – Camilla Kuberka (1) 

 

Pavers – Lee Hirt, Mike Tovar, Gary Green  

Other Pavers – (2) Dawson Getch (Reed’s grandson from The Hotflashes and The Reed’s) 

Donations On Behalf Of – Mike Tovar (American Cancer Society) 

 

3rd Quarter (July through September)  

 

Connections Made/Notifications – (12) 

Player’s Memorials – Chet Cram, Crist Miller (2) 

Player’s Wife Memorials – Glenna Cram (1) 

 

Pavers –  

Donations On Behalf Of –  

John W Kelly (Holy Trinity Endowment Fund);  

Chet Cram (Power Ministry)  

 

 

Financials “Just a Summary” 

 

Beginning Balance 4.1.22                                      $2,793.24 

 

Pavers 2@$50       - 100.00 

Petty Cash Reimbursement $67.80 (to $100)  -   67.80 

- Barb McFarland Unclear = $34.60 

- 23.20 stamps, 10.00 cards = $33.20        

Cards (62@3/$5)      - 105.00 
Laureate Gamma Mu (all proceeds go to Chrysalis, a shelter for victims of domestic violence 

www.noabuse.com) 

Shirts (8) for Angels Board     - 325.46 

Donations 3@$50      - 150.00 

Incoming Donation $25                                         +  25.00 

Ending Balance 9.30.22              $2,069.98 

    

 

Formally 

 

Triannual Accounting and Monthly Bank Recs are sent to Judy Grintjes  

January-April 

May-August 

 

 



 

ANGELS in OUTFIELD    Cont.  

 

 

October 12, 2022  

 

To:  Sun City West Softball Club Board of Directors 

From: Chris Lynch & Linda Mellon “Pitch-In” Drives and Events Co-Chairs &  

Donna Laufer, Angels in the Outfield Chair 

Re:  “Pitch In” opportunity to give back to the community, a food drive for St. Mary’s Food 

Bank 

Angels in the Outfield would like to facilitate a food drive to benefit St. Mary’s Food Bank on 

November 7 – 8 – 10 – 11 from 8:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.  Angels in the Outfield will garner 

volunteers to help deliver the food to the Food Bank at 2:30 on Friday, 11/11.  Their need is 

great and by donating to the Surprise Food Bank we keep the assistance in the vicinity. 

We will put out boxes to collect food and a monitored cash box for donations.  Angles in the 

Outfield will gather volunteers to have someone monitoring every day.  The week before every 

manager will be given a handout for every player to help them remember the dates. 

Cash is as good as food.  Checks to be made out to St. Mary’s Food Bank. All items will be 

placed in the club house until Friday, and the money will be collected by the Angels in the 

Outfield Treasurer, Sharon Staeb. 

We will need to take the food to the St. Mary’s Surprise Food Bank by 2:30 p.m. on Friday, 

11/11 so that day will be cut a little short. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



From Charter Club Chairman to Craig Hone:  

  

1. As I understand things, the original waiver covered two SCW issues that existed 
back in 1978:  The Sun Cities Senior Softball League (SCSSL) did not comply with the 
SCW Rules, Regulation, and Procedures for Chartered Clubs.  When the SCW Softball 
Club (SCWSC) was created in 2000, that violation was eliminated.  At that point, the 
waiver covered only the Reciprocity Agreement violation (see #2 below). 

2. The waiver from the past is no longer valid but will be grandfathered under the 
proposal as co-mingling SC and SCW players on the same team is a violation of the 
reciprocity agreement which states that SC and SCW players must be on their own 
teams. 

3. The proposal states that the waiver period is 12 months, which must coincide with 
the reciprocity agreement period. 

4. The reciprocity agreement and waiver are different but related, as stated in #1 
above. 

5. My understanding is that the SCWSC has three voting options: 

a. Accept the 4 October 2022 proposal as presented, which requires an annual 
reciprocity agreement and waiver approved by the SCW Governing 
Board.  An annual reciprocity agreement and a waiver are required. 

b. Request an annual reciprocity agreement from the Recreation Manager and 
General Manager that does not involve a waiver.  SCW and SC teams 
consisting ONLY of players from each community can play each other 
according to the terms of the mutual reciprocity agreements.  No waiver is 
required. 

c. Create teams consisting ONLY of SCW players and play each other, i.e., no 
outside community players are involved.  No reciprocity agreement or 
waiver are required. 

 

Items 5.a and 5.b will require that the SCW Softball Club somehow determine that its 
members wish to continue reciprocity and the waiver under option 5.a or reciprocity only 
under option 5.b.  Should the SCWSC elect not to proceed with the 4 October 2022 proposal 
(5.a above), the proposal will no longer be valid and will be retracted.  Similarly, the old 
waiver agreement will be declared invalid and will not be grandfathered. 

 

 

In order to have true reciprocity, a SCW organization wanting to engage with outside 
entities must sign a SCW reciprocity agreement.  The SCW reciprocity agreement protects 



the Association should an outside player become injured on our property, among other 
things. 

  

The other party must sign a reciprocity agreement with its governing body.  This is 
necessary to protect SCW players should they become injured when playing on other 
communities’ property.  Reciprocity must be a two-way street. 

  

Regarding the question about SC’s reciprocity agreement, I’m unable to answer that 
question because I’m not familiar with their policies.  As for the SC softball club requiring a 
waiver, that’s their issue to address.  Each community governs itself; as such, SCW cannot 
abide by SC’s governance standards.  I imagine they’d say the same about abiding by SCW 
governance standards. 

  

The 4 October 2022 proposal was laid out to help maintain the playing arrangement of the 
SCW Softball Club.  It also puts the onus on the club to request an exception to an 
Association policy, which, as the benefactor of the exception, lies squarely on the 
club.  Should the 4 October 2022 proposal be accepted, the responsibility for renewing the 
reciprocity agreement and the waiver will belong to the Sun City West Softball Club.  The 
method used by the club to determine how to move forward each year will also belong to 
the club.  The waiver will expire If the club takes no action before the end of the grace 
period (yet to be determined). 

  

The Governing Board’s involvement will be to approve or deny the waiver request each 
year. 

  

 

 

 

 

 




































